Cross Country New Brunswick

Annual General Meeting May 6, 2006


Cross Country New Brunswick
Annual General Meeting

May 6, 2006

Kouchibouguac National Park

Visitor Center
The meeting began at 10:15 am.
Members’ present was:


Suzanne Landry


Snow Bears


Bunny Dampsey


Miramichi C/C


Deana Gadd



Miramichi xc ski club


Peter Gadd



Miramichi xc ski club


Jocelyne Losier


Club de SF Le Sereau Blanc


Nadia Losier



Club de SF Le Sereau Blanc


Paul Demers



Club Boules de Neige




Serge Dugas



Centre Plein Air de Caraquet


Don Lavigne



Rough Waters Ski Club


Gilles Landry



Snow Bears (Bathurst)


Jean Corbin



Les Aventuriers





Edoaurd Daigle


Chignecto Ski Club


Dave Moore



Riverview Ski Club


Marie-Eve Cyr


Wostawea Ski Club


Jean-Guy Robichaud


Le Bouleau Blanc (Neguac)


Barry Wishart



Dept. Wellness, Culture & Sport


Carole Daigle



Chignecto Ski Club

Dave Moore Welcomed everyone, (11 clubs out 20 came to the meeting)

Dave Moore came as president of Riverview ski Club, but in the Chairman’s positions he can not vote.

	1. Approval of the last AGM minutes of May 7, 2005

	Discussion
	· Dave Moore presented the last AGM Minutes for review & acceptance.

	Motion


	Motion to accept the May 7, 2005 AGM meeting.

	Proposed /Seconded
	Don Lavigne 
	/Nadia Losier

	
	Motion Carried
	All accepted

	2. Chairman’s Report  (Dave Moore)

	Discussion
	Dave Moore, reports:

i.  That in northern region of the province had very good skiing and lots of snow! Down in the southern part of the province we had lack of snow with very little skiing!

ii. We now have 20 CCNB registered XC ski clubs in NB. Our newest club is Indian Island, they paid at the end of March 31, 2006,  CCNB’s executive committee decided this club would have paid for the next season of 2006-07. 

iii. We focused this year to train on Community Coaching; we were successful to train approximately 30 with the help of the funding of GO NB. 

GO NB funding is a program that comes from the federal gov’t and then transfer to the provincial sport organization then the clubs can get funding if they have a project planned such as a ski school program, etc. There were 7 clubs that were funded by the GO NB. Boule de Neige, Caraquet, Charlo & Miramichi Ski Clubs board members provide brief summaries of their respective projects. A lot of discussion & interest in participating next year.

iv. Dave has also mention that Marie-Eve Cyr has been serving the Recreation Sector until the position has been filled and a part time Executive Director.

Dave thanks the executive committee & Barry Wishart for helping out during the year.

	3. 3.   Competitive Sector Report  (Edouard Daigle)

	Discussion
	Edouard submitted a hand out documents and an explanation of the power point presentation of the High Performance Report. (Copy attached)

	4. 4.     Recreation Sector Report  (Marie-Eve Cyr)

	Discussion
	· Loppets

There were 7 Loppets schedule for winter 2005-06

2 cancelled lack of snow.  (Fundy & Fredericton went to St-Léonard)

1 cancelled due to cold temperatures.  ( St. Leonard)

1 cancelled due to the trail machine broken down (Campbellton)

Bathurst loppet – 116 participants

Miramichi – 102 participants

Charlo  - Vassaloppet  - 127 participants

· Kouchibouguac Marathon – 116 participants.  This is fewer participants than the year before, next year we will have it at the end of February. We gave out pins, and a meal which was in the registration fee.

· Touring Award cards – Peter had changed the photo and we received over few thousands of new copies. Deana Gadd is looking after the program by sending the pins to the skiers. 

· Women’s Camp – Was located in Charlo 33 participants.

· Jackrabbit – Youth ski tournament, very successful this year 50 kids participated in the event.

· Introduction to Community Coaching – 5 sessions were done and 40 new coaches which are required to teach the jackrabbit.  There will be another 5 sessions for the 2nd part next year. Mari-Eve Cyr, Robert Dugas and Jane Hadley are the ICC Provincial Trainers.

	5. 5.       Treasure Report    (Jean Corbin)

	Discussion
	Jean submitted the Treasure Report documents, he explains the report and a nice surplus of $13,000.00 this year, last year we surplus a $5,000.00 which retain earning forward for the CWG. (All together of $18,000.00)

· Barry Wishart had ask Jean to put in a special line specific for the CCC rebate (credit)

	Motion


	Motion to accept the treasure report.

	Proposed/  Seconded
	Jean Corbin / Serge Dugas
	

	
	Motion Carried
	All accepted

	6. 6.        NB Dept. of Wellness Culture and Sport  update  (Barry Wishart)

	Discussion
	Barry announced that we now have a new provincial department of “Wellness, Culture and Sports” – Percy Mocler as minister. A new focus on physical activity will see additional dollars for an “Active Communities Program”, aimed at increased active lifestyles and this will provide more funding opportunities.  June is the recreational month and he encourages clubs to put together projects for financial support and continue to stay active at all times. Example discussed was Charlo’s current project.

Dave inquired about our funding submission. Barry gave indication that we should not expect more than a 10% increase in core funding if any to the current level provided by the province. And that we are another year away from funding eligibility for staffing support.

Barry confirmed that the 2007 CWG provincial commitments will be as follows: Travel to Games, including accommodations and clothing (walk-out). CCNB is expected to cover all Game Preparations (camps/selection races) and sports specific racing gear. A coach/managers meeting will be held soon in Fredericton. (invitations sent already)  

	Lunch


	7. Power Point Presentation  by Dave Moore, Edouard Daigle, & Jean Corbin (copy attached)

	Discussion
	Dave Moore has explained of the benefits of getting together with the biathlon NB, and with xc ski team especially with the summer camps. He also asked the clubs for the executive committee to continue with a follow up with the biathlon NB?

Presentation highlights:
· Dave Moore & Edouard Daigle explains each of the slides of the structure and function of CCNB.

· Jean Corbin explained how to improve the financial reporting and show the clubs how to report the new Project Charter for expenses & revenues.    Jean gave details about a project such as from loppets, ski camps & NB Ski Team Trips.   This also keeps track with funding and in-kind service.                          

· The Project Charter will be on the CCNB website and the clubs will be able to fill in their project either by email or printing it out.

· All Project Charter are due by Sept 01, 2006 to CCNB office.

· A new idea XC Ski Passport Package, was introduce it may have an opportunity to increase our skiers for a non-club skiers & or a ski tourist. 

Comments:   General discussions lead to a specific motion as follows. 

· Generally the presentation was well received with need to 
· Give non-competitive sector more importance in the final plan;
· Highlight the development of a sponsorship strategy and selection 
criteria that will result in real additional revenues while maintaining the established identity of CCNB and the sport in general; 
· Linking our programs back to healthy communities and general wellness.
· Reviewing the funding tables will follow receipt of formal contribution agreements from the Department of Wellness, Culture and Sports NB.


	Motion
	Motion to pursuit the biathlon & CCNB and report back in the fall 

	Proposed/

Seconded
	Gilles Landry / Jean Corbin

	
	Motion Carried                            / 7 clubs accepted              1 club against


	8. 8.  Other Business    “Terms of Office”

9. 

	Discussion
	· Edouard Daigle had a proposal to change the by laws CCNB. (Copy Attached) Serge Dugas had mentioned that the position for the Past President is not in the constitution, suggested that we should look into it and clear it up in the fall.

	Motion
	Motion Changing the term to 2 years instead of one year

	Proposed 

/Seconded
	Edouard Daigle / Peter Gadd

	
	Motion Carried                          All accepted

	10. 9.Election

	
	· Serge Dugas took over the Chairman position for the election. Nomination Committee.

A request was made for the position of President.
Dave Moore is nominated as President.
A request was made for the position of Vice Chairman Competition 

Edouard Daigle is nominated as the Vice Chairman Competition
A request was made for the position of Vice President of Recreation
We received one name (Charlotte LeBlanc) Vacant will look into fall.

A request was made for the position of Secretary.
Carole Daigle is nominated as the Secretary.

A request was made for the position of Treasurer

Jean Corbin is nominated as the Treasurer
A request was made for the position of Past President

Serge Dugas is nominated as the Past President


	11. 10.   Other

	Discussion
	· Any Club wanted to host a loppet, Provincial Championship or any project, please submit them with the new Project Charter Plan due date is September 01, 2006.

· Suggested CCNB should send out the Semi Annual invitations to the club around Sept. 01, 2006. 


Meeting Adjourned @ 15:15 hrs. (3:15 pm)

